THE BULLOCKS

MALLORCA, SPAIN

Dear Pastor, Church Family, & Friends, June/July 2025
I hope this letter finds all of you doing well and enjoying

your summer. I want to give an update on what is going on in our lives.

As you all know from our previous letters, we have been praying for God's will in our lives and that we would be candidating at a church, and we are grateful to all of you who have been praying with us. We have officially been voted in as the next pastor of Regency Baptist Temple in Jacksonville, Florida. Pastor Ralph Flowers will be retiring from the pastorate on August 17th after thirty-six years. Pray for him and his wife as they also transition to their next ministry; he is hoping to be able to preach out in other churches while still being a member of Regency. We will officially become the pastor after August 17th and are looking forward to continuing the work that the Flowers have already been doing.

During this time, we are trying to get settled in to a new country. Everything is different from what we are used to in Spain and Mexico, and we are learning a lot. We have also been busy serving. We were able to take the teenagers from our sending church to Bill Rice Ranch. We had a great time with the teens, and we had some good fellowship with other pastor friends. I have preached a few times at our sending church and at Regency Baptist, and even got to preach at a preacher's fellowship.



We have also been finishing up our school year. In Spain, they end towards the end of June, so we have been on that schedule. Due to the move and camp, we got a week or two behind, but as of this past Friday Nick is officially a high school graduate! We are proud of him and look forward to how God uses him in the future.

I would also like to say thank you to those of you who have committed to supporting us through September as we transition into our next phase of ministry. It is a huge blessing to know that as we are trying to get settled, God is still providing. On that note, I would also like to thank those of you who have given to help us with our moving expenses, not only getting from Spain to the U.S., but then to buy the necessities of life like sheets, forks, furniture, etc. It is humbling to see the love of our supporters even as we wrap up our missionary phase of ministry. And I am extra grateful for those of you who have committed to support Carlos and his family and continue to support the ministry in

Mallorca. If you are still undecided, I ask you to pray about it. Right now he is working part time to make ends meet, which is okay, but he could do so much more to reach the island if he could reach full support.

Support for Carlos Hernandez can be sent to: Mount Abarim Baptist Missions International PO Box 173067 Arlington, TX 76003 Thank you,
Markie, Christy, Nick, and Sam Bullock

Email: markieandchristy@yahoo.com Phone Number: (904)799-3606 Sending Church: Pine Bluff Baptist Church - Albany, GA - Pastor Rick Owens Sending Agency: World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions